STANFORD REC COMMISSION

Minutes of the April 14, 2010 meeting.

PRESENT:  Rich Dalzell, Sue Blouse, Mark D’Agostino, Evelyn Seipp, Renee Richard, Sarah Rigolino, and Karla Triola

GUESTS:  Bonnie Hall, Beth Ashton

Bonnie Hall/ bookkeeper

Bonnie came in to explain the civil service job descriptions which are a requirement for a camp – the Town of Stanford Recreation Summer Program is not a camp.  Description for WSI is not included in the civil service descriptions.

Beth Ashton/ CAC

Beth, representative from the CAC, talked of the kiosk at the Partridge Creek parcel with a plaque “in memory of Brian Lucia.”  She had gotten an estimate from Frank Munzer’s son for $2000, he constructed the Whitlock kiosk for $800.  There is $1700- 1800 available.  Rich will talk to Pat and Tom [maintenance] about construction.  Sue will ask Traci Lucia how she would like the wording done on the plaque.  The CAC has plans to do enhanced plantings, shade trees, island plantings, with mulch and fishing areas to be designated.  

Basketball

Winter Basketball has ended, a pizza party was done on the last night, with participants receiving trophies.  Parent participation and volunteerism poor.  Greg Starzyk helped out on Wednesday night and Carl Merritt on Tuesday nights.  Other coaching done from students, Conner Gale, Nicole Kilmer, and Ralph Jeuce.  It was discussed that this program is the responsibility of the parent participants to make this activity work; the Rec takes care of the sign ups, purchases, use of school, and the end of season party. 

Extra ice packs and a separate first aid kit will be purchased, but Rich said that there has been a first aid kit available located in Coach “B’s” office on top of the file cabinet.

One of the reasons for the poor turnout for Stanford is that the Pine Plains [Seymour Smith] offers a better program with structured games and paid coaching. 

Egg Hunt

Sixty kids showed up for the event.  Evelyn said it was a great day, with positive feedback from families.  Danny Seipp and Tom Gomm did a fine job of playing Tigger and the Easter Bunny.  A thank you to the Girl Scouts will be placed on the Rec board.  Evelyn will submit receipts for candy; approximately $48 and all past supplies have been used up.  Renee mentioned that she would like to see a longer time slot for each age group. 

Website

The Town’s revamped website is up and running and at present, Rita will be adding any information that we would like on it.  At a later date each group will have their own password and can do their own updates. First item to be done is the Rec brochure  which will also be printed and distributed to local stores and the Library.  

Baseball Opening Day

The dedication of the Erin Shanley’s field is scheduled.  

Chris Juchem is to be notified to turn on water, Marie Brown to check on facilities, and porta potties in place at Rec, Town Hall and Cold Spring fields.

Baseball Field Usage

The Poughkeepsie Braves asked to use the Senior League field [behind the Grange], for one practice, with plans for future use.  They obtained a schedule from Jackie Reynolds, whom told them that they must verify use with Recreation.  The fields are for the Town of Stanford residents; any use by other towns would be by invitation only and with the approval of the Town Board.  Mark D’Agostino suggested sending a letter to the Poughkeepsie Braves with a return receipt.  If they fail to comply, the Town Board has told us to contact the police.

Break-in

The baseball shed [behind the Grange ] was broken into April 11, 2010 between the hours of 7:30am and 4pm.  Mike Denatale [President of the Taconic Little League] was called, and he checked to see if any thing was missing.  Because everything was accounted for, he decided not to call the police.   

Summer Employment

Rich went over list of applicants and it was decided that only newcomers would be given interviews. Rich will schedule interviews.  

Summer Prep

Rich needs to schedule contractor to pump down pond water.

Call for chlorine bids.

Call Highway Department with opening and closing dates of the pool/ swimming.

Signage at the park needed, two handicap parking signs, “keep dogs on leash” and “clean up after your pet” signs.

The parking area along fencing needs to have the spaces marked and painted.

Stanford History Day

Looking for volunteers from the Rec Commission to handle this.  

Donation cans are to be set about town to help pay for this event.

PTA

The PTA has asked the Frankenstein’s Fortress if we would like to purchase an ad in the Cold Spring yearbook.  We were able to secure the first page to the advertisement section. The ad will be a thank you to all the volunteers who help make Frankenstein’s Fortress a success.

Skatepark Project

We have ~$63,000 available in Haunted House Funds and $1600 in the Capital Improvement fund.  Rich will get three bids for blacktop with soil prep.

Next months meeting will be held May 16, 2010 at the Rec Pavilion.  Following the meeting there will be a walkthrough of the park, with maintenance, to see what repairs need to be done.  Materials dumped between walking path and Creamery Rd. will also be addressed.

Respectively submitted,

Karla Triola

